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  In the past month I have made an effort to try and genuinely 
identify the things about North Avondale that make it the kind 
of place that entices me and Rita to live here. I am amazed by 
the endless reasons why North Avondale is North Avondale.  
The community is alive with various cultural backgrounds and 
all are proud of their heritage. North Avondale has an inherent 
attitude of wanting best quality of life for families. NA citizens 
stand up for their beliefs, even if not popular with all. NA is 
only a few minutes from downtown and close to shopping, 
sporting events, good food, music and about anything else you 
think you want. NA’s architectural design is marvelous and 
unique. Various schools and places of worship fully provide 
essential needs. Large and small houses, as well as apartments, 
are plentiful. NA has some dwellings that are beautiful, some 
attractive, some modest, some okay and some needing 
attention. But, the grade given to any residence is different 
depending on who is doing the viewing. Wonderful, historical 
buildings add much to the intrinsic value of the neighborhood.  
NA does not cover up or hide that adverse elements like crime 
and unsightly conditions threaten high standards…so, with 
unyielding spirit, NA people fight to eradicate erosion. Making 
hard decisions is not always easy…. but in NA, they are made 
when needed. Residents of North Avondale get individual 
respect and choose harmony for keeping the community 
committed to living comfortably together. Is North Avondale 
Utopia?   No.   North Avondale is North Avondale. 
  
  Can that one ingredient be identified that makes NA a “special 
island”? I think it can. I have experienced living in more than 
one community in my adult life. I liked Atlanta, GA. Chicago 
was windy. I sort of liked Bucharest, Romania, I think. I 
enjoyed Mercersburg, PA. I tolerated Manaus, Brazil’s climate 
but enjoyed the culture and history. I miss Skagway, Alaska, just 
a little. I have fond memories of Detroit and Fort Wayne.  
Columbus, OH was nice.  Etc., etc., etc…….  But, I elect, want, 
and consider it a privilege to live in North Avondale. Why?  
Because of a very elusive, special ingredient I have not found 
elsewhere----my neighbors. While certain attributes cannot be 
physically touched, true events of everyday living speak clear.  
“Our Thing” is feeling we live in the best and most comfortable 
community atmosphere possible and being sincerely dedicated 
to a belief that we can even improve, if we try.  
 

  NA has some icons in the community that make for me being 
proud.  Am I bragging about North Avondale? YES!  Do I brag 
about North Avondale when I travel away from home?  YOU 
BET I DO!  
Brandon Caffie lives near the Roger Bacon Athletic Field on 
Wess Park Drive. What other neighborhoods in America have a 
polite and bright 17 year old high school student that numerous  
 
 

colleges nationwide, including Princeton and Harvard, want as a 
member of the student body because of superior intellect? Yes, 
he plays sports too, but his real forte is academic achievement.  
I am proud Brandon is part of the NA community.  
 

Cynthia Payne and Virginia Thomas make me want to search 
for ways to enhance the appearance of my lawn which I already 
feel looks fairly appealing. Drive by these ladies’ homes on 
North Fred Shuttlesworth and view pride and effort 
personified. I love neighbors that make our community look 
nice. 
 

Linda Mathews who lives on Eaton Lane is a dynamite 
personality. She is a successful business woman and an excellent 
motivator within the community. She is a leader continuously 
seeking ways to show the significance of our North Avondale in 
greater Cincinnati. She unselfishly shares innovative ways to 
better our community.   
 

Ursula Hassel of Dakota Avenue makes North Avondale more 
beautiful. From flowers that she plants to the recognition wall 
that she generously helped us have, Ursula provides leadership 
in projects that are meaningful. She is instrumental in providing 
talent to effect things in the community that are special. 
 

Alicia Coggins-Harris lives on East Mitchell Avenue, about a 
block from my house. Alicia walks her dog “Gomez” every day 
as I do “Casey.” Alicia and I discuss what goes on in NA and 
other world events. Alicia sent Rita and me a card not long ago 
that made me appreciate more that she is my neighbor. 
 
  Last week an unsolicited stranger joined me as I sat on a 
public bench on Reading Road. He was self described as a “life 
long resident of North Avondale.” With no prompting, he 
talked and I listened. He volunteered that his family “would 
never live any other place.” Why? “Because North Avondale is 
different from anyplace else.” Almost reverently, he spoke of 
families living together “happily” in NA. “It’s just the way we 
live and it has always been that way in this part of town,” he 
said. What an endorsement for NA. I pledge finding this 
neighbor and knowing him better. I already like him. He feels 
the same way that I do about NA. 

 U|ÄÄ fàxäxÇáU|ÄÄ fàxäxÇáU|ÄÄ fàxäxÇáU|ÄÄ fàxäxÇá    
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2010 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR RENEWAL 
 

Mr.  Mrs.  Ms.  ____________________   ________  
 name date 
Address ____________________________________  

Email Address/s ____________________________  

 __________________________________________  

Annual Dues  $100□  $50□  $25□  $10□ $5□ or $____ 
Pay Additional $7.00 for Newsletter Mail Delivery___ 
Thank you! Please make your check payable to NANA. 
Send Checks to the NANA Office 617 Clinton Springs, 45229 

A LITTLE MORE ABOUT YOUR NEIGHBORS 
 

Bonia & Fanchon Shur (Red Bud) 
 

  Bonia's choral music was featured in the Sarasota Opera House in Florida in April and we were invited, all expenses paid, to 
stay in a luxurious hotel. Bonia was invited to polish the work at Dress rehearsal and then we came to hear it performed in a 25 
anniversary celebration concert of the Sarasota Symphonic Chorale, honoring living composers work, sharing the joy with 3 
other composers. The same 80 piece Chorale had performed to a standing ovation Bonias work the week before in Ft Meyers, Fl. 
 

  While there, Fanchon and Bonia spent days with her lawyer son Rob and his wife Laurie and their newly adopted grandchildren. 
The thrill of watching the parents of Max, Michael (4 and 3) both from Kazakstan) and Mikayla(20 months) from Russia deal 
with them was a privilege. The love our son and his wife share and the commitment to raise these rare and special children is 
uplifting to say the least. 
 

  Our son Itaal who lived here with us till he went to college, then went to NYC to win the Grammy for Smooth, is now 
producing two new CDs in Brazil, where he has been recording and performing this last year (fluent in Portuguese) and we want 
him to do a show while he visits us here in July and August, I thought maybe the New School or perhaps at our home 
studio......He will be working with his dad, Bonia, on musical preservation, and help me on my own huge preservation project, so 
that I can write my book/video which will weave together The Body Dancing A Changing World. (working title) 
 

  It is time to familiarize our neighborhood and city with the amazing work of our N.Avondale son Limore, who is rocking the 
art world and the commercial world. He has directed and filmed the Ailey Company, the MoMax company for Target, and has 
been hired by PBS to create a new branding for them, has been hired by Amazon to advertise through film their Kindle. We need 
to know more about him here. When Itaal got the Grammy, it was "home town boy makes good." Well, so does his Brother 
Limore. Soon you will know more. 
 

  Fanchon's CD Meditations for Pregnant Mothers and the Life Within is taking off. People in the city are finding out about this 
jewel and Fanchon is meeting lots of Pregnant Moms and Dads!!!!!!!!!!  Fanchon Shur 

WELCOME NEW 

NEIGHBORS 

June* 
Chris & Julie Sullivan moved from Pleasant Ridge to Red Bud 
with their three children Jake, Marley and Zoe. 
Dorman Hill (Lenox Pl)  
May 
Eric N Peguero & Jon E Gibson (Rose Hill) 
Derek Allen Kessler (Ledgewood) 
Danielle E Marks (Ardmore) 
Robert Kent Smith, Jr. (Beechwood) 
April 
Theodore Sylvester Langston (Warwick) 
David Reed Morgan (Dickson) 
Roury J Collins-Mosby (Ledgewood) 
Rocco & Catherine Rossi (Barry Ln.) 
March 
Christina P Kelly & Robert T Arlinghaus (Winding Way) 
Tamara Ward (Ardmore) 
January  
John Dupuis & Nancy Kingkeo (Avon Fields) 
Bret Cash (Lenox) 

 

As Richard McKenzie, former NANA Recording Secretary and 
Real Estate Inspector emailed: One idea is to encourage folks 
to find "good neighbors" to buy our houses that are for sale on 
our streets...we have 3 on Wess Park. We need families with 
young kids, especially boys for ours to play with. Also, to be 
good neighbors and look out for each other during this 
economy. 240.3040 rich2@zoomtown.com  
 

*When a neighbor suggested I welcome our new neighbor I decided to see 
who else moved into North Avondale in 2010. Unfortunately, the auditor 
page only lists a minimum of information. 

I wanted to reach out to the North Avondale community 
council to let you know that the Deaconess Urgent 
Care in Clifton is open   Monday - Friday from 8 am to 
8 pm and Saturday & Sunday 8 am to 6 pm. The 
Deaconess Urgent Care center is located inside 
Deaconess Hospital at 311 Straight Street (free parking). 
It is the only urgent care in the Clifton area and the 
closest urgent care to the North Avondale area.  
▪No appointment necessary  
▪Most Insurance Accepted  
▪Low copay compared to ER  
▪Wide range of treatments  
▪Onsite medical imaging available  
For more information and a checklist on the difference 
between an urgent care and emergency room go to our 
website at www.DHURgentCare.com or call 559.2236. 

Sarah Lewis 
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HAVE FUN WITH YOUR 

NEIGHBORS 
 

�Burton Woods Area Neighborhood Yard Sale on 
Saturday, July 17, 9:00 am to 1:00 pm  

�Each Sunday at the Taft offers lunch in the Café, plus 
cookies and other treats available until 4 p.m. A variety of 
free programs are available on Sundays: 
▪ Docent-led “Highlights of the Taft” tours every Sunday 
at 1:30 p.m. 
▪ Taft Sessions, an acoustic music series, on July 25 and 
August 1 

▪ 3rd Sunday Fundays on July 18 and August 15 
▪ Guests to the Museum, Café, and Shop can also enjoy 
free parking, as well as find affordable, quality 
educational programs. 
Free Sundays are a great time for families to visit the 
Taft. Along with self-guided tours just for children are kid
-friendly descriptions of many of the artworks. The Taft 
offers  a garden perfect for little art lovers to expend their 
extra energy. Made possible by a grant from the Carol Ann and 
Ralph V Haile, Jr./U.S. Bank Foundation. 

�Pro Seniors, Inc. "Rock on for Seniors" event at the 
Mayerson JCC (8485 Ridge Road) on Saturday evening 
August 14 from 7:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. A fun, casual 
evening featuring “The Cincy Rockers” band, great food, 
music, dancing and silent and live auctions. Pro Seniors’ 
premier fundraising event will feature a live auction of 
one-of-a-kind rocking chairs designed by great artists 
including cartoonist Jim Borgman and C. F. Payne, famed 
artist/illustrator! More info: www.proseniors.org  

�The 1st Annual Fox and Hound 5k takes place 
Thursday, August 19, 2010 at 7:30pm. The Fox and 
Hound will combine running, walking, flirting and fun for 
runners and walkers of all skill levels! This exciting event 
will benefit North Avondale’s United Cerebral Palsy of 
Greater Cincinnati. 
  The USATF certified race course will start in Newport, 
cross the Purple People Bridge, down to Friendship Park 
in Cincinnati, and then head back to Newport. The pre-
registration fee is $30, which includes the After Party at 
Bulldog’s Roadhouse, a t-shirt, and chip timing. Race day 
registration is $35. The cost for After Party only is $18. 
More info: www.ucp-cincinnati.org/foxandhound5k . 

YOUR NEIGHBORS 

 

�Gerry Grubbs (Ledgewood) and his wife Mary 
are hosting a BOOK LAUNCHING PARTY, 
a get together to celebrate the publication of 
Gerry's new book - "The Girls in Bright 
Dresses Dancing". Saturday, July 10, 2pm - 
6pm. Gerry will do a brief reading at 3:30pm - 
You are Invited! For RSVP and Directions call: 
281-2452 For learn more about Gerry: http://

www.dosmadres.com/dos-madres-books/the-girls-in-bright-

dresses-dancing-by-gerry-grubbs/ 

�Shau Zavon (Rose Hill) is President of the Greater 
Cincinnati Chinese Chamber of Commerce (GCCCC) and is 
Co-chair of the 2012 World Choir Games Economic 
Development Committee. She is helping to coordinate trip 
arrangements and manage the administration of the 
delegation in China with co-chair Carla Walker, President of 
think BIG strategies, llc and former Chief of Staff to Mayor 
Mallory. Mayor Mark Malloy will lead a delegation of 
business leaders to China on July 19th for an 8-day 
economic development trip as part of the 2010 World Choir 
Games being held in Shaoxing. This convention will be held 
in Cincinnati in two years. We will be the first American city 
to ever host this competition. It will be held in July 2012. 

�If you are interested in all things crafty, graphic and interior 
design, photography, illustration, sculpture, flea marketing, 
sewing, remodeling, flower arranging, cooking, 
woodworking, etc., then visit Vanessa Sorensen's (Marion) 
blog at http://nessydesigns.blogspot.com/.  

�There were 900 jumpers, 69 teams 37 states in the USA 
jump rope national competition held in Galveston, Texas, 
June 24-27. The Ropin' Rockets of North Avondale 
competitors included: Myles Faison (9), Susannah Gutierrez 
(14), Kathryn Hook (16), Savannah Kleeman (10), Rachel 
Leonhardt (13), Tim Lowry (13), Dylan Plummer (12) and 
Bob Zavon (8) (Rose Hill). Results:  

Bob Zavon - gold medal single rope freestyle 10 & under boys  
5th place - single rope pairs freestyle with partner - Myles 

Faison - 12 & under  
5th place - 3 minute single rope speed- 10 and under  

Myles Faison - 6th place - single rope freestyle - 10 and under  
5th place - single rope pairs freestyle with partner - Zavon 
7th place - 3 minute single rope speed- 10 and under  

Dylan Plummer - gold medal single rope freestyle - 11-12 boys  
6th place - 1 minute single rope speed  
8th place - 3 minute single rope speed  
6th place - double dutch pairs freestyle 15-17  

Susannah Gutierrez - gold medal single rope freestyle - 13 - 14 
girls single rope freestyle  

6th place double dutch pairs freestyle 15-17  
Tim Lowry - 5th place single rope freestyle - 13-14 boys  
Rachel Leonhardt - 10th place 1 min. single rope speed 13/14  

9th place 3 minute single rope speed13-14  
6th place double dutch pairs freestyle 15-17  

Kathryn Hook - 6th place double dutch pairs freestyle 15-17  
13th place singe rope freestyle 15-17  

Savannah Kleeman - 11th place single rope freestyle 10 & 

under BobBobBob   
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NORTH AVONDALE  
617 Clinton Springs 
961.1584  

northavondale@cincinnati-oh.gov  

HIRSCH CENTER  
●3620 Reading Road ● 751.3393 

Hirsch@cincinnati-oh.gov 
 

Public Hours: Monday –Friday  10 AM to 6PM 
Summer Classes 
Basic Computer Free  By Appointment  
Drop In Hours Free  M-F 12 AM – 4:30 PM 
Lunch Program FREE M-F 
Fitness Room FREE!  M-F 10 AM – 6 PM 
Tai Chi Free  M, W & F   9 AM – Noon 

SUMMER SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

Everybody’s Backyard 
Thur. July 22nd  4-7 PM  FLEISCHMAN GARDENS 
National Night Out 
Tue. August 3rd 6-8 PM  FLEISCHMAN GARDENS 
Avondale Health Fair 
Sat. August 14th  10 AM- 2PM HIRSCH CENTER 
Health Screenings, H1N1 shots and Health info 
Avondale Talent Show  
Sat. August 14th  Begins at 2:30  FREE!!!  Hirsch Parking Lot 

Refreshments will be available to purchase. 
 

Fall Hours 
 Monday –Thursday  Noon – 8 PM 
 Friday    10 AM-6 PM 
Fall Classes:  
More detailed information about classes listed below will be 
available by August 3rd.  
Registration for After School will begin August 3rd. 

 

AFTER SCHOOL 
After School Day Camp M-F 2:30 – 6PM Fee TBA 
Basketball  TBA TBA  TBA 
Drop In Hours  M-F TBA  Free 
Federal Snack Program M-F TBA  Free  
Fun Fridays  Fri TBA  Free 
Game Room Games TBA TBA  Free 
Gym Games  TBA TBA  Free  
Homework Help M-Th TBA  Free 
StageCraft  Fri 3-5:30 PM Free 
Theater Class  T & Th 3-5:30 PM TBA 
Arts and Crafts  M & W 3-5:30 PM TBA 
EVENING 
Basic Computer  By Appointment  Free 
Basketball, Open Gym M & W 6-8 PM  Free 
Fitness Room  M-F 12 PM – 8 PM  FREE! 
Fitness Group Workout TBA TBA  TBA 
Tai Chi M, W & F  9 AM – Noon Free 
Teen Game Room / Lounge  TBA TBA TBA 
Theater Class  TBA TBA  TBA 
Walking Program TBA TBA  TBA 
OTTO ARMLEDAR HIRSCH SWIMMING POOL ▪ 357-7665  
Open Swim  M-TH   1:00-4:30  
 F & S  1:00-5:30 
Open Family Swim  M-Th  5:30-7:30 

Julie Fatora C. P. R. P. 

Annual Memberships At All Centers 

Juniors and Seniors - $10, Adults (Ages 18-49) - $25 
Includes All CRC Centers & Pool, except Dunham Pool 
Optional for Adults only: $20 Includes All CRC Centers 
Membership, $10 Includes All CRC Pools Membership, 
except Dunham Pool. 

 
 

 THE NEW SCHOOL MONTESSORI 
●281.7999 ● 3 Burton Woods Lane 

www.thenewschool.cc 
 

The New School Montessori has enjoyed 
a cultural exchange with a Montessori 
school in Japan for the last seven years. 
Each year we have a number of students 
who travel to Japan for a visit, and each 

fall we enjoy hosting them in our North Avondale 
community. This year teacher Nancy Buchman and TNSM 
director Eric Dustman are chaperoning nine students on a 
trip to Yokkaichi City, Japan. Their hosts, Miyoko Wordell 
and Masako Shigamori, have welcomed them to stay in a 
traditional Japanese home with rice paper walls, gardens, 
and tatami mat floors. Their days will be spent hiking the 
Suzuka mountain range, enjoying the waters of the gorge 
and touring the city of Nara with its Buddhist temple. 
Besides visiting the Japanese Montessori elementary school, 
they will also tour an American school in Kyoto and will 
experience traditional tea ceremonies, demonstrations of 
Japanese instruments and will learn about flower arranging 
and calligraphy. We look forward to their return and will 
fol low their  travel blog on our website 
www.thenewschool.cc to learn more about their exciting 
adventures. 

Ann Baumgardner Development/Marketing Director 

 

IN MEMORIAM  
 

�Norman Earl, Hanks Sr., husband 
of Dina Shafor Hanks (Service 
Area Coordinator at North 
Avondale Recreation Center) died 
June 8, 2010 at age 37. Our 
heartfelt condolences to six year 
old twins Norman Earl Hanks, II, 
and Henry Earl Hanks, Dina and 
all his family and friends in dealing 
with this sudden unexpected death. 
Norman was born: on May 31, 1973 and was a 
Carpenter for Redman Properties. Memorial donations 
may be made to The Hanks Family Memorial Fund at 
any Fifth Third Bank Location.  

I would just like to offer a huge thank you to all the people 
who tend the public garden at Victory Parkway (there are no 
doubt other gardens, but that is the one I see every day). It 
 looks fantastic and warms my heart every 
 time I see it.   Barb Cook (Avondale Av.) 
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POLICE 

DISTRICT NEIGHBORHOOD 

JAN-MAY 

2010 

VIOLENT 

CRIMES 

% OF TO-

TAL 

PERCEN-

TILE RANK 

3  WESTWOOD 102 7.98% 98.00% 1 

1  OVER-THE-RHINE 89 6.96% 96.00% 2 

3  EAST PRICE HILL 85 6.65% 94.00% 3 

3  WEST PRICE HILL 80 6.26% 92.00% 4 

1  WEST END 67 5.24% 90.00% 5 

4  WALNUT HILLS 67 5.24% 90.00% 5 

1  C.B.D./RIVERFRONT 59 4.62% 86.00% 7 

4  AVONDALE 55 4.30% 84.00% 8 

5  FAIRVIEW 48 3.76% 82.00% 9 

5  COLLEGE HILL 45 3.52% 80.00% 10 

5  MOUNT AIRY 36 2.82% 78.00% 11 

5  WINTON HILLS 35 2.74% 76.00% 12 

4  ROSELAWN 35 2.74% 76.00% 12 

4  MOUNT AUBURN 30 2.35% 72.00% 14 

3  SOUTH FAIRMOUNT 29 2.27% 70.00% 15 

5  NORTHSIDE 28 2.19% 68.00% 16 

2  MADISONVILLE 26 2.03% 66.00% 17 

4  CORRYVILLE 25 1.96% 64.00% 18 

2  EVANSTON 25 1.96% 64.00% 18 

4  NORTH AVONDALE 23 1.80% 60.00% 20 

5  CLIFTON 23 1.80% 60.00% 20 

4  BOND HILL 19 1.49% 56.00% 22 

2  PLEASANT RIDGE 18 1.41% 54.00% 23 

5  CAMP WASHINGTON 17 1.33% 52.00% 24 

5  

CLIFTON/UNIVERSITY 

HEIGHTS 16 1.25% 50.00% 25 

3  MILLVALE 16 1.25% 50.00% 25 

4  CARTHAGE 15 1.17% 46.00% 27 

3  FAY APARTMENTS 15 1.17% 46.00% 27 

2  OAKLEY 15 1.17% 46.00% 27 

4  PADDOCK HILLS 12 0.94% 40.00% 30 

3  EAST WESTWOOD 11 0.86% 38.00% 31 

2  MT. WASHINGTON 11 0.86% 38.00% 31 

1  PENDLETON 11 0.86% 38.00% 31 

2  HYDE PARK 10 0.78% 32.00% 34 

3  LOWER PRICE HILL 9 0.70% 30.00% 35 

2  KENNEDY HEIGHTS 9 0.70% 30.00% 35 

2  EAST WALNUT HILLS 7 0.55% 26.00% 37 

3  SEDAMSVILLE 7 0.55% 26.00% 37 

1  QUEENSGATE 6 0.47% 22.00% 39 

3  ENGLISH WOODS 6 0.47% 22.00% 39 

4  HARTWELL 6 0.47% 22.00% 39 

5  WINTON PLACE 6 0.47% 22.00% 39 

3  SAYLER PARK 5 0.39% 14.00% 43 

2  EAST END 5 0.39% 14.00% 43 

3  NORTH FAIRMOUNT 5 0.39% 14.00% 43 

3  SOUTH CUMMINSVILLE 3 0.23% 8.00% 46 

3  RIVERSIDE 3 0.23% 8.00% 46 

2  LINWOOD 1 0.08% 4.00% 48 

1  MOUNT ADAMS 1 0.08% 4.00% 48 

 total 1277    

FED UP WITH HIGH HEATING BILLS? 
 

  Wondering what energy conservation 
steps in your home will give you the 
biggest savings? Want to make changes 
in your house that support more 
sustainable energy consumption in the 
United States? The Greater Cincinnati 
Energy Alliance (GCEA) is helping 
SW OH and N KY communities 
address these issues. Organizing is 
starting in North Avondale to bring 
the GCEA program here in the fall. 
 

  The GCEA is  a non-prof it 
organization whose goal is to help 
communities reduce their energy costs. 
The Alliance recently received a grant 
of $17M from the Department of 
Energy to support its work. GCEA 
outreach includes conducting door-to-
door campaigns and community 
workshops to explain energy savings 
options to home owners. They 
targeted Mt. Washington in May and 
will be in Wyoming later this month. 
One current use of their funds is to 
reduce the cost of home energy audit 
(which typically can cost $400 - $500) 
to $50. (For more information about 
the Alliance, their web site: http://
greatercea.org/) 
 

  A GCEA representative is planning 
to attend the NANA September 14 
Meeting to explain their program. If 
you are interested in helping to 
organize GCEA outreach in North 
Avondale, please contact Ben Blaney 
(Burton Woods Lane) at 861-1220 or 
blb7852@aol.com. 

There is a misconception concerning crime in our neighborhood. This June the news media and District 4 Police Department 
incorrectly labeled North Avondale as having a homicide which occurred in Norwood. Later there was a rumor that an Evanston 
homicide occurred in NA. These tragic homicides never occurred within the boundaries of NA. This got us thinking it might be 
helpful to put some statistics (provided by  
Chris Kearney) in the NANA NEWS.  

▪ Here are the total  violent crimes 
(murder, rape, robbery and aggravated 
assault) for 2010 by neighborhoods.  
▪ Nuisance calls were down -31% in NA 
which is the greatest reduction in 
nuisance calls of any neighborhood. We 
believe NANA’s work with Community 
Driven Crime Control (CDCC), the 
Police and landlords has contributed to 
this major impact. 
▪ Rapes: 
Hyde Park: Jan 2009 - May 2010 = 9 
N. Avondale:  Jan 2009 - May 2010 = 10 
NA Boundaries: Victory to Glenwood 
to Vine to St Bernard & Avon Golf 
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Cincinnati’s best address with: Beautiful Homes, Great Neighbors & Civic Passion  

North Avondale Neighborhood Association 
    617 Clinton Springs Ave. 
    Cincinnati, Ohio  45229-1324        

NANA MEETING JULY 13,TH 7PM 

�PAY YOUR 2010 NANA DUES� 

President: Bill Stevens _______________________ 221.7549 
1st VP: Nikki Kittrell ________________________ 221.1040 
2nd VP: Fred Fegan _________________________ 861.8378 
3rd VP: Jeffrey A. Glenn  _______________________________  
Corresponding Sec.:Barry Myers ___ bostonbarry@gmail.com 
Recording Secretary: Linda Mathews lindaspear33@yahoo.com  
Treasurer: Maura Wolf___________ maurawolf100@gmail.com 
 

Beautification: Ursula Hassel ___________________ 751.4546 
Landlord Accountability: Michelle Baxter _________ 475.0441 
Master Plan: Tim Yosmali _____________________ 641.1244 
Neighborhood Issues: John Jones _______________ 281.2596 
Rental Housing: Pauline Daly __________________ 751.8334 
Welcome: Grace Hill _________________ gracehill@fuse.net 
NANA Administrator & NANA News Editor:  
Charlene Morse ____________________________ 221.6166 

This NANA NEWS was sent out by email and posted on northavondalecincinnati.com. 

During this transition, please ask your neighbors if  they received this newsletter. If  they 

have not, please ask them to email NANA at clmorse@fuse.net and I will email them one. 

NANA does not give your email address to anyone. We blind copy all newsletter emails we 

send out so no one can see anyone’s email address. If  your neighbor doesn’t have email, 

this newsletter is posted on our website at www.northavondalecincinnati.com as a pdf. If  

they have neither please print a copy for them. Also, anyone can pay an once a year $7.00 to 

NANA and we will print and mail them each NANA NEWS. Thank you.  

 

NANA EXECUTIVE BOARD, COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 

City Complaint/Request Hotline 591.6000 
Police District 4     569.8600 
Paul Graves Neighborhood Officer:   569.8654 
 Paul.Graves@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Thomas Beridon Dist. 4 Prosecutor    352.3618 
 Thomas.beridon@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Nonemergency Police    765.1212 

To just make a crime report (no police visit) 352.2960 
Request A Recycling Bin    242.4600 
Report Air Odors 24/7    946.7777 
To learn about Crime in Cincinnati visit:  
  Crimereports.com 

Track property code violations: 
   http://cagisperm.hamilton-co.org/cpop/ 

 

 

 
 

NANA CALENDAR  

 

▪ Tuesday, July 13, NANA General Meeting, 7:00pm North Avondale Recreation Center, 617 Clinton Springs 

▪ Wednesday, July 28, District 4 Resource Meeting  (4th Wednesday of each mth.) 6:30 pm Police Station, 4150 Reading Rd.  

▪ First Thursday of each month August 5, at 1:30pm, NANA Rental Housing Meeting, District 4 Police Station 4150 Reading Rd.  

▪ NO AUGUST MEETING 
▪ Tuesday, September 14, NANA General Meeting, 7:00pm North Avondale Recreation Center, 617 Clinton Springs 

 

IMPORTANT CITY NUMBERS 

“Do you have an apartment to rent?”  University instructor is looking for one-bedroom apartment with 
ample storage space and a spot to grow some veggies.  Excellent references available. Average length of stay 
for last three residences is 13 years.  751.5909 


